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L A W  S C H O O L  J O U R N A L

At this juncture may it be understood th a t these recommendations 
stemmed from the intention th a t the Moot Court should serve as a non- 
compulsory, practical course of instruction, in order to avail the  students 
of any benefit.

The third-year students may possibly have experienced some measure 
of chagrin with regard to a plan suggesting th a t they assume a more 
preparatory role in favour of usurping Barristers But whatever their 
reasons for discontent they most generously consented to a compromise 
which perm itted the committee to stage an  exhibition Moot Court. Mr. 
J . H. Drummie, K. C., acted as Chief Justice and was ably assisted by 
Messrs. F. S. Taylor and D. M. Gillis acting a t Puisne Judges. The hypo­
thetical case was prepared by the Faculty advisory committee and pleaded 
by both second and th ird-year students.

I t  is hoped most sincerely th a t the th ird-year students will take 
advantage of the opportunity afforded them  to plead cases before exper­
ienced men and th a t they will become infected by the interest shown by 
several of their number.

+ + +

SOCIAL COMMITTEE
This year our Social Committee is made up of Ted Gilbert, 

Wally Macaulay, Len Fournier and Miss Camille Robichaud. Their 
first and most important assignment was to organize the Law 
School Ball, which took place on November 4th. Without a doubt 
the Law School Ball measured up to our fondest expectations 
(although we did lose financially). The decorations, food and 
music were splendid. Everybody seemed to have a fine time.

From now on the Social Committee will be looking after the 
small informal parties that take place after debates and moot 
courts. If everything goes off as well as last year, we will have 
plenty of fun at these gatherings.

But while the Law School works and plays all thoughts will 
be on our second term party. Last year we held it at the El Bel- 
grano and it was a thoroughly entertaining event. Let us hope 
we can obtain the same facilities again this year, and enjoy the 
dancing, eating and sing-song at the end of the evening.

+ + +
SPORTS COMMITTEE

The Sports Committee have organized a bowling league among 
the students of the School with teams from the different years 
competing. The league meets every Tuesday night and it is 
open to wives and lady friends of the students as well.

Great interest has been shown so far, with a good turnout 
every Tuesday night. It is hoped by the Sports Committee that 
they will be able to organize a badminton league after Christmas. 
However, for the present the Saint John High School have kindly 
openej their gym to the Law Students for badminton on Satur­
day afternoons.


